of Defence

USE OF MOD INSIGNIA ON MEMORIAL PROJECTS

PERMISSIONS

Public Memorials

The Secretary of State for Defence is content to permit the use of appropriate specified MOD
Crests or Unit Badges granted by the Monarch, on Public Memorials, which honour former Military
Service Personnel or Units.

Requests may be made by a veterans association, a local council, an educational establishment,
or another third party. Permission is generally granted for commemorative projects such as
memorial gardens or nature trails, where the use of such Crests or Badges provides a respectful
reminder of the sacrifice and service that former serving personnel and units have given.

The process by which a request for permission is granted is set out on page 2 of this document.
Please note: Permission will not be given to use the Veterans Badge"'.

Charges
Currently there is no charge for this service or the reproduction of Crests or Unit Badges for this
purpose; however, the MOD reserves the right to change this in the future.

" The Veterans Badge has been approved by the Monarch to be used as a lapel badge only.
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REQUEST PROCESS

The Directorate of Defence Communications (DDC) Brand Team manages this process on the
Secretary of State for Defence’s behalf, with assistance from Defence Intellectual Property Rights
(DIPR). The process for making a request is set out below. It should be read carefully to avoid
delay.

When making a request, please provide as much detail as to the Crests and/or Unit Badges
required, the proposed project, and a suitable point of contact.

EMAIL OR POST REQUEST TO THE DDC BRAND TEAM

EMAIL POST

DDC Brand Team
Level 1, Zone B, Desk 27
Ministry of Defence
Horseguards Avenue
London
SW1A 2HB
United Kingdom.

mod-brandportal@ddc-mod.org

REQUEST ASSESSMENT

The DDC Brand Team assesses each request on a case-by-case basis. The Team will
liaise with the person making the request to ensure that the proposed design of the
memorial project complies with the MOD’s brand values, such as the correctness of the
Crest or Badge used.
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PERMISSION LETTER ISSUED

Once the DDC Brand Team are content that the project can go ahead, they will issue a
permission letter to the person making the request.

RETURN PERMISSION LETTER TO DDC BRAND TEAM

This permission letter must be signed and returned to the DDC Brand Team to
acknowledge acceptance of the terms to use the requested Crest or Badge. A scanned

letter, such as a PDF version is acceptable; however, the signature must be written by
hand, not typed by computer.

EMAIL POST

DDC Brand Team
Level 1, Zone B, Desk 27
Ministry of Defence
Horseguards Avenue
London
SW1A 2HB
United Kingdom.

mod-brandportal@ddc-mod.org

Upon receipt, DDC Brand Team will issue a copy of the insignia requested.
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